April, 2014 sendthesmiths.com



Chase & Vaida Smith

Missionaries To Lithuania

...whatsoever ye do, do all to the glory of God.

1 Co 10:31

Dear Pastor and friends,

Well, we have been on the road now since the end of January. It has been fun and very draining at the same time. A nice thing is our base of operations is in southern Indiana, and we are able to go back there after a solid week or two of meetings, and recharge our batteries.

We just got back for a two week break from a few good weeks worth of meetings in Ohio. I was looking at my calendar to check out where we were, and so many of those meetings blur together. A few of them stand out to me, like the one at New Testament Baptist Church we attended a missions conference where we had the privilege of assisting the church with putting together 20,000 copies of John and Romans for mass distribution in DC for the nation day of prayer. It was awesome, there were so many people from the church helping out and the missionaries were there also, it was amazing to see God's people working together like this! Some meetings we might not remember everything we did, but remember those that we have stayed with and made it feel like we were at home, like when we stayed with the Meeks at Loudonville Baptist Temple. Like many other people, they took us in and made us feel comfortable and at home. They treated us like we part of their family. Sometimes we remember both very well, like the missions conference we just attended in Countryside Baptist Church. They took us out for visitation on a Thursday and on Friday had a day of Amish country tours planned! It was a lot of fun going to the different Amish stores and trying the food. The church put us up with the Vandergrifts and they were some pretty great people. We really enjoyed being with them and staying up and talking after we would get back from church in the evenings. The more I stare at the calendar, the more that I can remember, but all of our meetings have been great and the people have been so nice to us, making us glad to be there and feel like we belong.

We also had a church vote to take us on for support!!! We had a great meeting at Grace Baptist Church last May. We enjoyed being with them and thank God for their support!! Thank you all for your prayer and support!!!

Chase and Vaida Smith